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Greeting and Pledge of Allegiance

Mark Roy rang the bell at 7:04 a.m in President Janet Pancoast's abscence.
After a time for fellowship and breakfast, President Janet Pancoast arrived
and called the meeting of the Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) to order at
7:20 a.m.

Jim Allanson led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Introductions, Announcements and Presentations

Guests

Membership Chair Debbie Mitsch welcomed our guests:

Bill Collier, Guest of Dave Jochman
Valerie Salerno, Guest of Gerry Holinski

Announcements

Field of Honor:

The Executive Committee meeting for the Field of Honor will be held in January.
Date to be decided soon. Ted Durant is hard at work looking for corporate
sponsors.

Rose Parade Float:

Larry Skaggs and Dave Jochman will both be headed to California to work on
the Rose Parade float. The Rotary Rose Parade float is made possible through
donations and volunteers.

http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800449288
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800600051
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800255533
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800486579
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800653198
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800522208
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800611969
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800348539
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800351911
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800324728
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800452581
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800540303


THE FOUR WAY TEST
of Things We Think, Say and
Do:

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL

and BETTER
FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to
all concerned

Don’t forget
to feed the pig!

Every dollar you place in the
“Polio Pig” goes to polio

eradication

CELBRATE

Larry E. Skaggs
Club Director

Todd Cook
Assistant Governor

Birthdays

Weldon E. Havins MD
JD
December 9th

P.R. & Board Secretary Announcements:

Lora Evans is looking for volunteers to interview for the UNLV/RCGV P.R.
Campaign. You will be asked some questions, and have your picture or some
video taken. This campaign is to show the public who Rotarians are in their local
community. Please email Lora if you would like to volunteer at
lora.eevans@gmail.com

The Scribes kindly ask Club members to keep the crosstalk to a minimum
during meetings. Having an award-winning newsletter means having the correct
information, and the scribes need to be able to hear all the announcements.
Please leave side conversations for after the meeting. Thank you!

Partnership with Nellis AFB:

Linda Lee Lundgren, Judy Lloyd, and Jim Allanson went to the holiday party at
Aliante with our friends from Nellis AFB. Linda Lee described it as an “elegant
affair”, and everyone had a good time. The soldiers from Nellis AFB are very
excited to help us with the Field of Honor again.

President Janet Pancoast would like to build an ongoing relationship with them,
and with Project 150.

Jim Allanson reported that the Nellis AB volunteers are coming on their R&R
day. He would like to submit an application to the Nevada Rotary Foundation so
that we can give them a good picnic/R&R day.

Trivia, Fines, Bucks and Dollars

PDG Larry Skaggs, acting as Trivia and Fine Master, had two obscure
holidays to choose from: Cutout Snowflake Day and Fruitcake Day. Not feeling
excited about either of those, he chose Christmas Movie Trivia. Dave Jochman
won immunity, though he didn’t need it because he was early.

George Baggott announced that Jon Houlihan is home. George will be going to
Ohio. George is also celebrating his 55th wedding anniversary.

Jerry Gardberg is also celebrating his 55th wedding anniversary, and it’s his
birthday!

http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800255532
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800259746
mailto:lora.eevans@gmail.com


Jay Larsen
December 11th

Arthur J. Macarios
December 12th

James Allanson
December 20th

Jerome M. Gardberg
December 27th

Ralph Krauss
January 2nd

Wedding Anniversaries

Mark Roy
December 25th
Janet C. Pancoast
December 27th
Jerome M. Gardberg
December 28th
Larry G. Bettis
December 28th
George Edward Baggott
December 28th
James Frey
January 1st

Club Meeting

Green Valley
Meets at The Wildhorse Golf Club
2100 West Warm Springs Road
Henderson, NV 89014
Time: Thursday at 07:00 AM

Dave McGovern is happy that the peak is over at work.

Judy Lloyd had a wonderful holiday season. She had a great time at Aliante.
She wishes everyone a Happy Holidays.

Mark Roy wished everyone a Happy New Year. His heater broke, and so he
and Esther are waiting for the new one to get installed. He also thanked
everyone again for their help with Project 150.

Gerry Holinski forgot it was hat day, but will support his friend Valerie next
week and wear a hat. Gerry spent the holidays in Reno, and thinks the drive
from Reno is very long.

Jay Larson went to Provo for the holidays. It was cold.

Valerie Salerno extended her hat challenge for another week since no one took
her up on it.

Jim Frey had a good Christmas. He also said that we had a good showing at
Opportunity Village, and thanked everyone for volunteering again.

PDG Larry Skaggs announced the bad news of PDG Randy Pote’s wife Beth
passing away over Christmas.

Linda Lee Lundgren will be in Oklahoma for New Year’s Eve. She prays it
won’t be too cold. She went to California for the holidays and the drive back was
bad. And she thanked Bob Dworkin for taking her to the hockey game.

Debbie Mitsch had a great Christmas. She wished everyone happy holidays.
She also had a dollar for Randy Pote.

Dave Jochman is vertical, still in the game. He had a buck for the Bears and
Fighting Irish from Notre Dame. He had a random dollar for going to California
for the Rose Parade. He was also wearing the socks that Linda Lee Lundgren
gave him.

Jim Allanson was a show off and had a $20 bill. He wished everyone a Happy
New Year. He also had a good golf game with Dave Jochman.

President Janet Pancoast had a dollar for being late. She has been in
vacation zone, which is why she was late. She had big Christmas celebrations.
It was also her 12-year wedding anniversary.

Program
Club Assembly

Jay Larson gave a presentation on the Foundation and why we need to follow
a process for applying for funds. We need a paper trail so that if the IRS audits
us, we have everything in order.
There is a simple, one-page application form on the website for grants and
sponsorship. It’s found under Resources on the website. Please read the
Charity Committee Guidelines before filling out the form.
Once the form is filled out, it goes to the Charity Committee. If approved, the
approval is sent to the Club Board for approval. It then goes to Nevada Rotary
Foundation for approval and funding.

President Janet Pancoast then gave a wrap-up of all that the Club has to be

http://maps.google.com/maps?q=36.057701700,-115.079528300
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=36.057701700,-115.079528300
https://greenvalleyrotary.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/charity-form10122018.pdf
https://greenvalleyrotary.org/resources/
https://greenvalleyrotary.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/Charity-Committee-Guidelines.pdf


proud of this first 6 months of service and what’s coming up in 2019.
So far this year we have:

1. Sponsored 3 kids for TLC

2. Coronado Interact Club

3. Sponsorship of 3 High Schools

4. Library Tree Lane

5. Rotoplast

6. Rose Parade Float

7. Opportunity Village

8. Teacher mini-grants

10. Project 150 – with 4 clubs participating

11. Mexico Superbuild

Coming up:

1. The Book Drive
2. The Souper Bowl of Caring
3. The Bike Rodeo
4. The Dan Stover Speech and Music contests
5. The Field of Honor
6. RYLA

Adjournment

George Baggott won $9 in the raffle. The pot was a mystery. George then led
the group in recitation of the Four-Way Test of the Things We Think, Say or Do.

President Janet Pancoast adjourned the meeting at 8:18 a.m.

District 5300 News

District 5300 has a Facebook page and it has the latest news about what's
happening in the District! If you are on Facebook, please like their page and get
involved in promoting all of the things going on in District 5300!

https://www.facebook.com/District5300/

Rotary International News

Have you heard about the Rotary Scholarship Programme?

https://www.facebook.com/District5300/


The Rotary Scholarship Programme was established at Oxford in 1949, with the
aim of fostering international interaction and understanding. Supported by the
Rotary Foundation, the programme provides funding to graduate students
working in six priority areas, including peace and conflict resolution; disease
prevention and treatment; and economic and community development. Learn
more here.
Written and Edited by Julie Todd (julie.todd@ymail.com) and Lora Evans (lora.eevans@gmail.com)

https://www.campaign.ox.ac.uk/impact-stories/developing-the-worlds-future-leaders

